Niners Board Meeting

March 4, 2022

## **Those Attending**

Mary Fieweger, Cathy Loffink, Marsha Wadsworth, Sandy Esterson, Rosemary Ricken, Louise McCallum, Bobbi Christiansen, Karen Siegel, Sharon Garrick, Kim Warram, Leesa Gango, Cathie Czar

**Call to Order** 

10:00am

Mary Fieweger

Minutes approved from February meeting by Sandy Esterson, seconded by Mary Fieweger

**Golf Board Report** 

Cathy Loffink

Cathy reported that new officers of the golf board will be finalized in March and April. The Market Cafe should be open for business by early May with a more varied menu.

The drainage project is ongoing with red and green courses being postponed for one year.

**Treasurer Report** 

Marsha Wadsworth

Marsha handed out treasurer's report showing money in and money out from February 1 through February 28 with an opening balance of \$10,692.91. Income credited to the account during this period was \$1006.00. Expenses for the same period was \$1,102.81. The ending balance is \$10,596.10.

**Application for Memberships** 

Marsha Wadsworth

Marsha reported there are 108 golfer members and 15 paid social members.

**By-Law Update** 

Cathy Loffink

By-law updates are now completed and will be posted on the web and bulletin board. By-laws will be voted on April 5 at the Niners Welcome Back Coffee and General Meeting.

Handbook

Cathy Loffink

The handbook has been updated and ready for print. New members will receive a copy at the Welcome Back Coffee. Two versions of the handbook will be available, one for returning golfers, one for new members.

**Scoring Committee** 

Karen Siegel

Play dates have been identified by Golf Genius. Some flights have been added to recognize more players. Regular play score cards will be provided with a designated 'captain' for each foursome, the captain will complete the score card for the team and turn that card in. Each player should keep her own score, also.

Mary discussed the problems of 'no shows.' It will be emphasized to all players the importance of calling

the pro shop to cancel if unable to play. Further measures may be implemented if needed.

**Social Membership** 

Rosemary Ricken

Rosemary reported 8 social members met for a get together and they plan on meeting again. Their group has the scramble schedule, and plan to help with these.

**Pink Ball Update** 

Mary Fieweger

Mary reported donor list continues to grow. The committee continues to meet on a regular basis.

**Big Sister/Little Sister** 

Kim Warram

Kim reported there are presently 12 new members. There are some members who signed up last year who will get a Big Sister and will attend the New Member Orientation. Golf etiquette and pace of play will be discussed with new members by Kim and Sharon. The Big Sisters will introduce the Little Sisters at the New Member Orientation and at the Welcome Back Meeting. They will receive bead counters as a gift made by Leesa Gango.

**New Members** 

Louise McCallum

Nine members have signed up for New Member coffee.

Scrambles

Leesa Gango

E-mail blasts will be sent to notify members of scrambles. Food options are under consideration and scramble themes and preparations are underway.

**1st Responder Golf** 

Mary Fieweger

The Niners will support this event on June 11. Mary will ask for volunteers to help on this day.

**End of Year Banquet** 

Mary Fieweger

Mary shared Bonnie Bohm Steins as possible prizes. Each can be personalized.

Meeting adjourned at 11:05 by Mary Fieweger

Respectfully submitted, Sandy Esterson Secretary